
Executive Committee Meeting 
Ohio Association of Private Colleges of Teacher Education 

Mount Vernon Nazarene University 
August 13, 2010 

 
Meeting was called to order – Mif Obach at 10: 04 AM 

 
 
Updates:  
 
1 . Ohio Board of Regents 
Corey Posey, representative from OBR: The OBR is in the process of Implementing TPA 
(Teacher Performance Assessment) spearheaded by Tom Bordenkircher 
 

• TPA will be used with candidates that are graduating. 
• Roll out is for the four colleges that are piloting the program 
• Hopes is that the revised tasks and assessments will be released for Ohio use this year 
• Major aspect of the revision is that the original five components of the teaching event 

will be scaled back to three.   
• Embedded in the task is how a program helps high quality teaching 

 
Remember this is a pilot and the hope is that as the pilot goes forward materials will be shared 
with other institutions   Videotaping is an important element as a tool to ensure that candidates 
are qualified and meet the expectations for entry year teachers. 
 
Corey was asked to share with us in September what OBR plans to do in the area of metrics and 
evaluation.  
 
Mike Smith, who is involved in the metrics and program review processes, suggested that all 
committees provide an update in October.  Update to include the work and the products that are 
being created.  OAPCTE also would like to know: “Did the Chancellor make any 
recommendations to these committees?”  An October meeting would include all faculty who 
want to and can come.  May need a larger venue. An October 1st meeting would be sponsored by 
OACTE, not OAPCTE. 
 
 

• Program Review: OBR looking at the linking of NCATE and TEAC 
• OBR updating their website (getting new technology) 

 
Forms for program recognition can be accessed at: 
Educator_Prep@regents.state.oh.us  or contact Corey for new form. 
Corey will send form to Mif and Mif will post it to website 
 
Fee:  $750 for endorsement 
         $1000 for program 
 
 

mailto:Educator_Prep@regents.state.oh.us


2.  Update from ODE (John Soloninka) 
No update, John not present 
 
 
3.  Update from OACTE (Mike Smith) 

• Mike explained that OACTE is made up of both private and public teacher education 
schools/departments. 

 
• OACTE  is the State chapter of AACTE 

 
• All reviewed the handout provided by Mike explaining OACTE  

 
• OACTE focus is Advocacy, Inquiry and Professional Advancement 

 
• OACTE is currently working on updating bylaws 

 
 
4.  Business Meeting 
 
 a.  President’s Remarks (Mif Obach) 

• OAPCTE website has a new look and all information is up to date 
• Mif will work with web master to post reports on site that address teacher 

preparation 
• Mif is working with a graphic designer to update the graphics 
• Mif will load forms from OBR 
• Mif will also re-send us OAPCTE login and password   www.OAPCTE.org 
• OAPCTE members can send info they want posted on the OAPCTE website to 

bhuff@kent.edu   
• We want to use the sign in sheet that to verify who is here on the Executive 

Committee. Please sign in 
 
 
 b.  Treasurer’s Report  

• Judy not able to be here 
• Judy is keeping up with the bills and checks 
• Reminder that each member school needs to pay dues 

 
 c.  Approval of June Minutes 
 

• One correction in last month’s minutes: There are 50 institutions of teacher 
education, 37 of these are private ones. 

• Jennifer Fager moved to accept the minutes and Ann Shelly seconded. 
Minutes approved 

 
 d.  New Business 

http://www.oapcte.org/
mailto:bhuff@kent.edu


 
1)  Talking Points/Position Paper (Jennifer Fager) 

 
• Discussion of talking points provided by Jennifer 
• These can be used with administration to keep administration informed of 

changes and updates 
• Chancellor’s position is that Metrics is only for Public, not private.  We 

are suggesting that metrics be for both Public and Private, instate and out 
of state. 

• Concept of Position Paper is good, but need to check accuracy of what we 
are being told about issues.   

• Jennifer will send an update for us to react to. 
• A suggestion was made that OAPCTE send a formal communication to 

the Chancellor re: our position on assessment 
 
 

2)  OCTEO Planning (Joy Cowdery) 
• Scheduled for October 14, 15 
• Try to get junior faculty involved   round table discussions, presentations 
• Invitation for proposals on OCTEO website 
• OACTE asking for nominations for recognition for Ohio colleagues who 

have made a significant contribution to your/our teacher education 
programs 

• OACTE meeting on Friday morning 
• Mif forwarded to AILACTE  OCTEO information 
• Charlotte Danielson speaking on assessing the effectiveness of teachers 

 
 e.  Other 

• Next meeting September 10, 2010 
• Legislation being considered to control for profits coming into Ohio 
• Fingerprint question:  How long are they good for if one is moving 

from a substitute license to an initial license? 
• Question arose regarding residency. We will ask John Soloninka to 

clarify the residency program in September. 
 
 
5.  Adjournment: 12:07 PM 


